
 
 

 
 

 

Dear Friends, 
 

On May 29th, I had the pleasure of 

attending SPARCõs Season End Family 

Barbeque in Briarcliff Manor.  What I 

witnessed that evening beautifully 

summed up what SPARC really means to 

me:  community building, celebrating with 

friends and having good old fashioned 

FUN!  I could feel the joy in the air 

watching participants dance, play games, 

share a meal together, laugh and genuinely 

enjoy each otherõs company.  It was also 

wonderful to see so many parents and 

other members of our SPARC family 

having as much fun as the participants!  

The warmth, acceptance and smiles were 

priceless.  
 

In this edition of SPARC lights, we have 

much to celebrate and many to thank for 

their contributions and commitment to 

the organization.  Our òSpotlightó shines 

on our sports and pet therapy programs 

as we continue to share the many ways in 

which we serve our participants 

throughout the county.   
 

On a fundraising note, join us for 

SPARCõs 16th Annual Golf Outing on July 

22, 2015 at the Putnam County Golf 

Course in Mahopac. We are grateful for 

your generosity and hope you will 

continue to support SPARC! 
 

Wishing you a summer filled with family, 

friends, health and happiness.  We look 

forward to seeing you in September so 

that we can òPut a Little SPARC in Your 

Lifeó! 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Deborah Fischer 

Newsletter Co-Editor 

Member, SPARC Board of Directors 

Providing social, recreation and therapeutic services for people with developmental disabilities since 1989  
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Special Program And Resource Connection (SPARC) enhances the lives of people with developmental disabilities 

through high quality therapeutic recreation activities. Participants work on skill development  

in a nurturing social community that does not otherwise exist in their lives. 

SPARC Honored  
SPARC and its Director, Rose Rothe, were honored 

with a People of Distinction Humanitarian Award at a 

ceremony held in New York City on June 19, 2015. The 

People of Distinction Awards are nation-wide 

recognitions given to òunsung heroesó who are making 

positive contributions to humanity and making the world 

a better place. Congratulations to Rose and SPARC! 

SPARC N EWS  

lights 

Cathy Kadner Leadership Award  
Congratulations to Kara Planamento, SPARCõs 2015 

recipient of the Cathy Kadner Leadership Award.    Kara 

has been a Leader for many of our programs since 

joining SPARC in 2011. She also did an amazing job as 

this yearõs Gala Emcee and Auctioneer. Thank you for 

your dedication, enthusiasm and outstanding service, 

Kara! 

High School Volunteer Scholarship Award  
Congratulations to Aparna Bist, SPARCõs Volunteer 

Scholarship Award recipient!  While a student at Mahopac 

High School, Aparna volunteered for two years in 

SPARC programs and in our office.  She will attend Pace 

University in the fall and she hopes to continue her 

volunteer work with SPARC. Thank you, Aparna! 

SPARC 2015 Gala Honorees  

The Jenkins and Fischer Families  
Congratulations and thanks to Dave and Rae 

Jenkins of the Amackassin Tennis Club for creating 

inclusionary opportunities for our participants and 

hosting tennis and barbeque outings for SPARCõs 

teens and adults. Congratulations and thanks to 

Dan and Deb Fischer for organizing the successful 

Rim to Rim Grand Canyon Hike fundraiser and to 

Deb for her service on SPARCõs board.  



SPARC Leisure Sports: Golf, Tennis or Bowling, Anyone?  
 

SPARC offers programs in golf, bowling and a 
new tennis program for teens and young adults! 
In addition to learning the skills of a new sport, 
individual therapeutic goals include building self-
esteem, decision making skills, self-expression, 
community integration and of course, making and 
nurturing friendships.  
 

Our golf clinic is held weekly during the summer months at Mohansic Golf Course in 
Yorktown.  Through personalized instruction, participants learn golfing skills including 
swing, pivoting, stance, ball control, as well as safety on the driving range, putting green 
and golf course. What a great way to spend a summer evening!  If bowling is more òup 
your alleyó, SPARCõs awesome bowling league meets year round at Spins Bowl Grand 
Prix in Mount Kisco.  League players receive instruction on technique as well as tips to 
improve their score as they relax and have a great time with friends!  We are also very 
excited to announce that SPARCõs new tennis program will begin in November 2015!  
Clinics will be held on Saturday afternoons at Club Fit in Briarcliff Manor.   
 

Pet Connection: Nurturing Friendships  
 

We all know that SPARC facilitates friendships 
amongst our participants, but did you know that 
we can make special friendships with animals, 
too?  SPARCõs Pet Connection program is offered 
in ten week sessions to adults aged 20 and up.   
 
Participants learn about, get to know and share a 
love of animals with trained dogs, cats, rabbits, 
birds, guinea pigs and others! Participants also 
learn to care for animals, teach them commands, 
tricks and to play games.    
 
When asked about the benefits of her canine 
program, one of our instructors explained that 
òdogs are excellent readers of body language and 
are able to help calm those with anxiety. Our 
participants, through their interactions with the 
animals, gain confidence and responsibility, as well 

as social and emotional wellbeing.ó Even those who werenõt too sure in the beginning 
have made great strides through Pet Connection and look forward to visits from their 
animal friends each week!    

SPOTLIGHT  ON  SPARC PROGRAMS  

 

 

W ELCOME  ABOARD ! 
 

SPARC extends a warm welcome to 
the following talented and creative 

individuals who have recently joined 
our team: 

Brian Dallas Fields 
Maureen Lutz 
Max Padovani 

Gwyn Vandross 
Susan Weisler 

 
 

THANK  YOU  TO  OUR H IGH  
SCHOOL  CIVIC  INTERNS : 

 

Kyla Bronnee 
Haley Geis 
Simmi Kalsi 
Katie OõShea 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS  TO :  
 

Program Specialists  
 

Cheryl Balestra  
on her Kundalini Yoga Certification 

 

Brittany Isaacs 
on her Masters Degree from  
The College of New Rochelle 

 

Wendy Martinez 
for her recognition award for sensory 

stimulation programming from Richmond 
Childrenõs Services 

 

Jenna Spencer 
on her July 11, 2015 wedding  

to Donald Douglas 
 

Board of Directors  
 

Gayle Cratty and Family 
People of Distinction Humanitarian Award 

recipients 
 

Elyssa Rothe 
Certification in Fundraising  
from New York University 

 
Have an announcement  
to share?  Email us at 
info@sparcinc.org! 

fb.com/SpecialProgramAndResourceConnection 

twitter.com/sparcrecreation 

youtube.com/SparcIncTV 

NEWS!NEWS!NEWS!NEWS!NEWS!NEWS! 

SPARClife 
 

 
 

NEWS!NEWS!NEWS!NEWS!NEWS!NEWS! 

Your Amazon purchases can bring charitable 

donations to SPARC!  Click the link from our 

homepage, www.sparcinc.org, or visit:  

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/13-3832725  

To learn more about these, and all of SPARCõs programs, visit our website at 
www.sparinc.org or call the SPARC office at (914) 243 -0583. 
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SPARCõS 6TH  ANNUAL  GALA  BENEFIT !  
Photo Gallery from our fabulous Havana Night at the Scarsdale Golf Club 

CELEBRATING  ANOTHER  GREAT  SPARC SEASON ! 
Our wonderful SPARC community gathered at Law Memorial Park in Briarcliff Manor on  

May 29th, 2015 for our Season End Family BBQ.  It was the BEST party in town! 

www.sparcinc.org 
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